
Questionnaire

Antifreeze in Fire Sprinkler Systems
Background:  The National Fire Protection Association (NFPA) has issued warnings and made changes to the NFPA standards that regulate the installation, testing, inspection and maintenance of fire sprinkler systems that use antifreeze solutions in their sprinkler systems, to include ALL new and existing nursing homes.  The changes are based on recent fire data showing that antifreeze solutions used in sprinkler systems can be combustible at certain percentages resulting in accelerating the fire during the initial operation of the sprinklers.  No known fire incidents in nursing homes having antifreeze solutions have resulted in any injury or death of any occupant of a nursing home. The NFPA believes that antifreeze solutions in sprinkler systems should be regulated and the Center for Medicare/Medicaid Services (CMS) is considering regulating the use of antifreeze in health care facilities.  [This could be a very expensive modification to the sprinkler systems in nursing homes using antifreeze.] 
Please note that not all sprinkler systems use antifreeze even in the colder States.  There are other acceptable methods to prevent the sprinkler system from freezing when the system is exposed to freezing temperatures.  These methods could include the use of a dry pipe sprinkler system and or dry pipe sprinkler heads, heat wrapping, insulating, etc.

The purpose of the questionnaire is to enable LeadingAge to identify the nature and extent of the use of antifreeze in their members’ sprinkler systems to establish the order of magnitude of the number of nursing homes and the extent of use of antifreeze in their sprinkler systems.  The objective is to use the information to assist in developing a reasonable and less expensive policy that will be uniformly recognized in all CMS Regions.

At this time we do not recommend that you remove the antifreeze and subject your sprinkler system to a freeze up.  If you are cited for an antifreeze deficiency we suggest you ask for a temporary waiver until we resolve this issue with CMS. We will notify everyone as to any new policies relative to the use of antifreeze as soon as we can.
Please fill out a questionnaire for each separate building and return to LeadingAge Wisconsin’s Brian Schoeneck at:  bschoeneck@LeadingAgeWI.org.
# 1  How many beds in the building?  _______ Which State is building located?______
#2  Do you use antifreeze in any portion of your sprinkler system(s)? Yes_____   No______

If your answer is NO, stop and return the questionnaire. If you do not know ask your sprinkler contractor.
#3  Where is antifreeze located in your building sprinkler system(s)?


Entire Sprinkler system(s) ________


If the answer is yes stop here and return the questionnaire
Attic areas_______
Outside areas such as overhangs, canopies, loading docks, etc._______

Other areas of the building_______

# 4  Have you been cited for a deficiency related to antifreeze?  Yes_____ No______
# 5  If the answer to Question #4 is Yes, who cited the deficiency?

Local or state authority________ Life Safety Code survey_________ Other________ 

Please complete and return the Survey to Brian Schoeneck no later than Dec. 28, 2012.
bschoeneck@LeadingAgeWI.org
FAX: 608-255-7064

Thank you!

